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Property Owners’ Association, Inc.
Security and Safety Committee Meeting Minutes – March 2024

Call to Order:
Keith Schlegel called the meeting to order at 9:00 am on March 14, 2024 in POA Offices.

Attendance:
	Members Present:
	Absent with Notice:
	Absent without Notice:

	Keith Schlegel, Chairperson
	Bob Clemens
	None

	James Doherty
	Paul Underwood
	

	Mike Dreuth
	
	POA Staff:

	Tim Henderson
	
	None

	Dean Morrison
	Ex-Officio Member:
	

	Betsy Weppner
	Major Warren Gaither
	Guest:

	Fred Brunk
	Peter Kristian
	None

	
	
	

	
	
	


Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Meeting minutes from February 2024 were reviewed and approved as presented.

Announcement from the chair:
1. Keith Schlegel welcomed committee members, thanking members for serving our community.  2024 Committee Interest Forms were discussed.
2. Keith reviewed ongoing Low Speed Vehicles discussions.  Keith reviewed Committee’s emergency meeting recommendations with Board.  Board agreed that Low Speed Vehicles should not be allowed within HHP and that Covenant’s Committee should include this wording within their next revision. 

Old Business:
1. Major Gaither discussed IT upgrades including 4 camera systems installed by Village West.  Committee recommended that Security should look into increased camera surveillance for high value property like Dolphin Head, any areas of concern for intrusion or youth gatherings. 
2. Major Gaither discussed ongoing budgeting of weapon replacements in 2025.  Cost estimate to replace 20 year old 40 caliber Glocks with current 9mm Glocks will be approximately $16,000 gross, less estimated $250 per weapon sale of existing.  The net cost will also be offset by reduced ammunition expenses over time.
3. Major Gaither reviewed Security Department Activities Report for January and February 2024 plus several HHP Incident Reports and February BCSO report.  Speed signs and issuing SC traffic tickets have resulted in drivers slowing down.

New Business:
1. Major Gaither stated that Officer Michael Howard had been named Officer of the Year by Hilton Head Rotary Club.
2. Major Gaither reviewed recently approved SC SLED Constitutional Carry Guidance which allows open or concealed carry without a permit or any required training by individuals 18 years old and older.  Recently a contractor within HHP brought a non-employed friend in with their crew, during a dispute, this individual produced a handgun. Committee recommends HHP include in all future contracts: no weapons to be brought into HHP by contractors, and contractors may only bring employees into HHP.  Additionally, Committee was concerned with recent increased criminal activity outside of HHP gates and the potential adverse impact of this new Constitutional Carry Guidance may have. 
3. Tim Henderson suggested the Committee invite officers in to meet the committee, and for the members to meet the Officers. The recommendation was to schedule this around a shift change to minimize any Officer down time.

General Manager’s Report:
Peter Kristian reported on numerous items including:
· Dolphin Head additional parking area lights ordered, fabric covered acoustic panels for interior also ordered.
· Pine Island sand replenishment ongoing, $100,000 from the town for sand, $100,000 from HHP. Important to maintain barrier to salt marsh pending sandscraping permits.
· Annual HHPOA Meeting will be held March 23th at Plantation House.
· Voting for POA Board is open.

Adjournment:
Motion to adjourn was made and accepted at 10:25 am at POA offices.
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